
 

Newsletter 

10th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Our school community came together this week to celebrate the Queen‘s      
Platinum Jubilee through our picnic & fete on Wednesday. There was a great 
turnout and despite our fears about the weather, we were blessed with sunshine. 
It was lovely to see parents, children and staff coming together, having a chat 
and enjoying themselves- something which I believe we haven’t done since 2019.  
Through your support it was a great success. 
 
A special thank you to Mrs. Cundins, Mrs. Cater and Mrs. Slater who have worked 
tirelessly in the background in the weeks preceding and on the day. There were 
also many other parents who helped prepare prior to the fete and on Wednesday 
by helping to set up, attend to the stalls and in tidying up afterwards. After 
costs the P.T.A. raised £3,500 from the day, which is a tremendous achievement. 
All money raised will benefit the children and this will be done through a        
collaboration with the P.T.A and the Holy Cross School Council, who represent 
the views of their peers. 
 
Our next whole school event will be our ‘International Food Festival’ which will take place on Friday 15th July 
during our annual International Week celebration. 
 
 
Pentecost 
 
We celebrated the birthday of the church on Monday where 
our Gospel assembly (John 14:15-16, 23-26) focused on the 
feast of Pentecost. The children were told that this Bible    
passage is part of the last conversations Jesus had with his 
disciples. In this, Jesus asked the disciples to love one      
another as he has loved them and that God will send the Holy 
Spirit to be with them forever and to help them. 
God lives with us in our hearts, He is always there and the 
Holy Spirit is always guiding us to do what is right. Let’s     
remember that God is always with us and listen to His words 
to us. Let us be guided by the Holy Spirit. 
 
 
Burwell House meeting 
 
Parents of children currently in Year 4 attended a meeting on Thursday to hear about the forthcoming        
residential trip when their child is in Year 5 in September. Children who are in 4E will attend Burwell from 
12th -14th September and those in 4C from 19th -21st September. The Powerpoint shared has been uploaded 
on to the Year 4 It’s Learning class page. 
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R B 99% 

R L 89% 

1A 93% 

1S 92% 

2HD 96% 

2PT 90% 

3N 96% 

3R 98% 

4C 95% 

4E 95% 

5G 97% 

5S 90% 

6CN 91% 

6E 98% 

For the third consecutive week the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 
Butterflies 99% attendance. Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance 
Award are 3R and 6CN attaining 98% attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am    
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence     
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having to 
contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 
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Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Simplicity 

- non-attachment to wealth, 
live simply 

“You cannot serve God and wealth.” (16:13, 

“Do not worry about your life.” (12:22) 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:   Jude Mckie  Ladybirds: Kyren Laidly    

 1A: Sophie Doyle   1S: Lucas Cater          

 2HD:  Jayden Bancroft   2PT: Attila Madarasz      

 3N:  Cristiana Sirghe   3R: Sean O’Connor      

 4C: Neriah Edochiem-Nnanyelugo 4E: Blanka Trus      

 5A: James Harten   5G: Lucia Pintilei         

 6CN:  Kailani Loughran Ricketts 6E: Nina Krasa      

  

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

  1S: Eva Durchi         

  2HD: Cathal O’Donovan   2PT: Praise Owolabi       

  3N:  Jemi Kuttin    3R: Kassidy Anderson      

  4C: Kassidy Anderson   4E: Indie Usedon-Duff       

  5A: Teri Olabode   5G: Ellice Osei-Flint     

  6CN: Otto Colussi   6E: Emil Danel       

 



 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 12 June, The Most Holy Trinity: John 16:12-15  

 

There is a sense of urgency in this Gospel, in contrast to all the depictions of the Trinity in art, where 

the serenity of the Trinity is visible.  

Jesus knows he is leaving the apostles and feels he still has so much to tell them. However, he is giving 

them hope that help is at hand – in the Holy Spirit, another of the three persons of the Triune       

Godhead – who will infuse them with “the complete truth”.  

The Apostles had experienced this Trinity before. First at the Baptism of Jesus and later at the 

Transfiguration when they heard the voice of the Father praise the Son and saw the Holy Spirit     

hovering above him.   

We cannot understand fully the mystery of the Trinity. But these visions must have given the Apostles 

some insight into the intimacy and togetherness of the Trinity and the redemption and love which had 

expressed itself in Jesus and which was now being asked of them to carry on in the Church.  

In the carrying out of our own mission, we are aware of being led by the Trinity to preach the Gospel 

by both word and deed.   

In these days of turmoil, we search for ways to alleviate the hardships of families living with          

increasing poverty, war and environmental destruction, which has put our planet in peril. 

And so, let us pray to the Trinity for strong leadership, working for the good of all. We also pray that 

we may play our part wholeheartedly in bringing about the Kingdom of God on earth.  

Holy Trinity, 

give us courage, resolution and staying power to bring about a more peaceful world, where all may 

flourish and develop. May the Church be a leader in this new society where peace and justice reign.  

Amen.   

“When the Spirit of truth comes he will lead you to the complete truth."  

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
The Holy Spirit, the Spirit of love, fills us with love, makes us 
feel loved and teaches us how to love. He is the motor of our 
spiritual lives. 



 













New Menu Week 2  Sports Week Diary Dates     

Happy Birthday this week to…  

 

Mitchell To, Eliora Koranteng, Lucas Patasius, Maisie Sinyakin, Natalie Harmas,       
Elizabeth Kingston-Hyde, Caiden Aboagye-Manu, Lehna Ajong, Luciann Henry,         
Nicholas Nicolov, Ava Asare and Darcie Bethell. 

Merit Certificates: 

 

Butterflies:  Viktoria Semenka, for an amazing effort in phonics sessions 

Ladybirds:  Ava Olivia Skinner, for making great progress with her reading 

1A:   Joel Boateng, for working hard and playing nicely   

1S:   Tawana Agyare, for always having a positive outlook and attitude 

2HD:   Oliver Danel, for enjoying our work about habitats 

2PT:    Axel Osijo, for excellent effort and positive attitude to learning this week 

3N:   Luisa Marsham, for her great effort in reading 

3R:   Edward Guna, for great effort in all subjects 

4C:   Nikoleta Hristova, for a super attitude in all lessons 

4E:   Kiera Hodgkinson, for having an excellent attitude to learning 

5A:   Beatrice Fagg, for outstanding attitude to learning  

5G:   Conor O’Rourke, for his fantastic contributions in English this week  

6CN:   Cian Hanifin-Flynn, for always being a kind and helpful member of out class 

6E:   Liam Dunn, for great writing in English 

  

 

Monday 13th June 

5G Swimming Lesson 

Year 4 Mass 2:00 

Year 5 Hedingham Castle 
Trip 

Year 6 Parents IOW   
Meeting 3:20 

Please download our News & 

Events App for dates for the year. 

Details are available on the 

schools website under News & 

Events at www.holycross-

Tuesday 14th June 

KS1 Sports Morning 9:30 

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - no 
need to book 

 

 

Wednesday 15th June 

KS2 Sports Morning 9:30 

1S Library Visit 

1A Library Visit 

Karate Years 2 & 3  3:10 - 4:10 

Football Club Years 1 & 2 3:10 - 4:10 

Football Club Years 3 & 4 3:15 - 4:15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St Patrick 

Thursday 16th June  

First Communion Mass 9:30 

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - no need to 
book 

Karate Years 4,5 & 6  3:15 - 4:15  

Football Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15  

Bootcamp Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15   

 

 

Friday 17th June 

3N Library Visit 

3R Library Visit 

 

 

 


